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I. INTRODUCTION

The following summary is based on information received by the United Nations
Secretariat from Governments, non-governmental organizations and United Nations
information centres as at 1 September 1987. Activities are listed according to
venue. References to information contained in General Assembly documents are
inserted as appropriate. More detailed information can be obtained from the
national co-ordinating mechanisms for the International Year of Peace listed in the
report of the Secretary-General (A/42/481, annex 11) and from the Peace Studies
Unit of the Secretariat.

II. MEMBER STATES

Afghanistan. Public rally; peace marches~ youth competition; lawyers· round table;
trade union meetings~ concerts; sports festival, peace camps, poster and photo
eXhibition, meetings with writers and artists; lectures, posters, publications,
articles and radio programmes, stamp (A/4l/62-S/l7695).

Algeria. Conferences and seminars; courses on United Nations activiti~s; united
Nations book exhibit at National Library; designation of united Nations streets,
articles; television and radio programmes and pamphlets; stamp.

Argentina. Establishment of Argentine Day of Peace; youth rally commemorating that
Day and the Observance of the International Day of Peace addressed by Head of
State; First Earth Run torch received by Head of State; sculpture, fine arts and
handicrafts exhibition; ·Peace 86" meeting at United Nations Square at Buenos Aires
in January, peace education activities, essay competition~ university peace
education days at Mendoza~ conferences, lectures, seminars and competitions at
C6rdoba, Mendoza and Santa Fe; seminars and round tables at the United Nations
Information Centre, "Peace Games" at Viedma; youth cultural meeting at Maria del
Plata; non-governmental organization pUblicity campaign, closing ceremony at
Government House in December; Million Minutes of Peace Appeal activities;
pUblications ftQueremos vivir", "OCtacordio·, ·Puerta abierta", "El mensajero de la
paz" and "Entre todos", articles, television and radio coverage; stamps (A/4l/934).

International events. Latin American and Caribbean Conference of Governors,
Superint~ndents and Legislators for the Right to Life, September, Santa Fe; Latin
American youth meeting of Lions Clubs, November, Cruz del Eje.

Australia. special address by Prime Minister in Parliament in"November;
establishment of Australian Peace Awards~ 18 special government projects,
government grants for non-governmental organization projects, opening children's
concert, "Overture for Peace", addressed by Prime Minister and telecast nationally,
research projects on the possible effects of nuclear winter, series of arms control
and disarmament seminars; national advertising campaign "International Year of
Peace - a step in the right direction·; information kit and videos encouraging
community contributions to the International Year of Peace~ various community-level
activities with local, state and national co-ordination system; conferences and
seminars, concerts and theatrical performances, publications and educational
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programmes, peace lottery, peace ribbon, conflict resolution network, peace bus,
penpals and tapesponding (ta1~ing via cassette) for peace, parenting for peace, P.erl
Cross dollars for peace, media peace prize, school's petition for peace, peace
kites, mural projects, peace week on SBS television, Int~rnat.ional Y~ar of Peace
newsletter ·Peace news·, First Earth Run torch received by Prime Minister and
Foreign Minister at CanberraJ First Earth Run ceremonies at Perth, Alice Springs,
Darvin, Melbourne, Sydney, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal (initiated by a group of
young Australians) endorsed by Prime Minister, peace expositions and festivals by
Baha'i, International Year of Peace $1 coin, articles, television and radio
programmes, stamp (A/4l/580). International events: Conference of the Asian Peace
Research Association, August, Sydney, intr.rnational symposium on seismic
verification of a comprehensive test ban.

Austria. Peace education programmes, seminar for high-school teachers, drawing
competition, student letter exchange, peace days at Linz, peace festival at Weiz,
dedicati~n of a ·peace stone" at Vienna, dedication of "Bertha von Suttner" Rridge
at Graz, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, stamp. International events: Second war
veterans conference, December (A/42/254), confidence-building and security
conference, September, Vienna, "Science and education for peace" - meeting of young
peace researchers, Ap:il. Vienna, Conference of International Council for New
Initiatives in East-West Co-operation, June, Vienna.

Bahamas. International Year of Peace public meetinq by the Baha'i, stamp.

Bahrain. First Earth Run torch received by Head of State, "Workshop of peace"
journal devoted to International Year of Peace.

Bangladesh. Head of State message for the Observance of the International Day of
Pebce, 16 September 1986, Foreign Minister message for commencement of the
International Year of Peace (A/4l/72), Fir"t Earth Run torch received by Head of
State, designation of "peace roa~" at Dhaka, peace march by children at Dhaka,
essay competition, exhibit, painting competition, conference and seminar at the
United Nations Information Centre, Dayemi Complex awards, "peace tower" built by
Gulshan JayceesJ International Prayer Day, football tournament, start of ·Human
gateway to peace·, a world bicycle tour for leproRYJ seminar at Azad Muslim Well, e
Complex, "World peace and human rights" symposium, "World peace and disarmament·
discussion, Baha'i conference on the role of women in establishing world peace,
poetry evening, articlesJ television programmeJ stamp (A/4l/570).

Barbados. National observance of one minute of silence on th~ Observance of the
International Day of Peace to launt ~ the Million Minutes of Peace Appeal.
International event: Caribbean regional peace conference, "World peace through
world unity", in October opened by Prime Minister and hosted by the Baha'is.

Belgium. Special declaration by Foreign Minister, concerts at Ghent ~nd Antwerp,
mass for peace and inter-faith meditation evening at Brussels, festivitiea at Mons,
Million Minutes of Peace Appeal endorsed by Prime MinisterJ activities of
non-governmental organization commJttees for the International Year of Peace.
Seminar on huaan rights, developmen~ and disarmament, special education day in
Dutch-~peakin. region, exhibit by Associ~tion Aruxel1es Lalque, stamp.
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International events: Fir~t European Forum of Education and Culture for Peace~

children's poetry contest, international sympo~ium on the militarization of outer
space, June, Drussels.

Belize, Government message for inauguration
received by Prime Minister, peace exhibit in
on United Nations Day in Octoberl stamps.

of the Year; First Earth Run torch
Aprill panel discussion ~nd peace fair

~2~l~l2' Solemn inauguration by Foreign Minister, university days for world peace,
tree9 for peace, poetry, prose an~ essay competition, lawyers' workshop for world
peace, commemoration of the Observance of the International Day of Peace,
children's drawin"l competition, video and photo competitions, "World Pf\",C~ Square"
ot La Paz; stamp.

Brazil. Declarations hy Head of State and Foreign Minister, week of peace at
Brasi lial op"ning .:>f ~e;;lce Museum at Rio de Janeiro, encounter for peace at S~'o

Pau10J mass by the National Conference of Brazilian Bishops, many editorials,
comments and articles in the press~ al\im~ted film Planet Earth, fifteenth Festival
of Bahia devoted to the International Year of Peace, Million Minutes of Peace
Appeal with pers.,nal participation of Head of State, one minute of silence on air
on all 1,160 radio stations of Voice of Brazil, First Earth Run ceremony at Rio de
.Janeiro with message from Head of State, First Earth Run ceremonies at Sao Paulo,
Porto Alegre and Brazil··Argentina border, solemn session at Foreign Ministry at
Brasilia, peace parade at Rio de Janeirol photo exhibit at Rio de Janeiro, National
!;ymposium for Peace .in the Nuclear Era at Goiania by Baha'is, stamp.

Brunpi Darussalam. Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, stamp.

~~19~El~. Message by Head of State (A/42/126)J declaration of the National
Assembly (A/41/260)1 solemn meeting and concert on the Ohservan~e of the
International Day of Peace, public rallies and ceremonies; peace march during
Disarmament Week; children's drawing competition, literary comp~Lition for youth,
Pf><1(~~ lesson at the inolluguration of SChOOl year, poster Eand photo exhibit dt Sofia,
photo and philatelic exhibits in many citiesl television presentation 0f 22
programme~ and 200 short news itemsl 26 proqrammes Oil natio~al radial 1,800 news
itemsl publication of books, stamp (A/4l/275). International events: Session of
the World Peace Council, April, Sofia, Sixth World Meeting of Writers (A/41/846),
environmental protection and peace conferenceJ nuc]ear-weapon-free Z0ne~ in Europe
!,rminar, October, Sofia, tenth Congress of the International Organization of
.Jollrnill i sts, October, SoH a; International "Banner of Peace" Conference.

Burkina Faso. First Earth Run torch received hy HQad of State hefore 80,000
peoplel articles in Car refour ~X! ic~i n; planti nq of "The peace qrrwe" 1 pre5en t ati on
nf fi Ims at the United Nations Informatlon Centres and UNESCO Clllh; stamp.

Burma. Comrr.emorative meeting at City Hall at Rangoon in October, school talks,
essay competitions and exhibitsl world peace praler meetinqs in October, specially
composed songs on radio and lelevisionl Internation",1 Year of Peace loqo in cinema
halls; articles in the press.
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Burundi. Government declar4tion for the ObBervanc~ of the International Day of
peace,-·television programme, articles in the preRs, "peace cup" sports festival,
stamp.

Byelorussian soviet socialist Repu~. Public meetings, conferences and seminars,
weeks of action in May and August, trade union activities and meeting at Brest on
1 September, special meetinq on 24 October, Disarmament Week meetings, youth peace
march, school lessons and other educational activities, art exhibit, artirles,
televisi\)n and radio programmes (A/4l/956 and A/42/181). International event.
International student course, July, Mins~.

~~. International Week of Peace and Prbyer observed in October, First Earth
Run torch received by Head of State, seminar at Yaounde in April, Million Minute~

of Pe~ce Appeal, stamps.

Canada. Observance of the International Day of Peace with bell-ringing ceremoni~s

and one minute of silence on Parliament Hill at Ottawa and ~t Toronto, Vancouver
and many other cities, Vancouver Cer-tennial Peace Festival and Symposium,
~gSay/p08tp.r contest and visit of winners to the United Nationsl publication of
cAgay book What Peace Means to Me, Chi:dren for P~ace drama festival, First Earth
Run torch welcomed at Parliament Hill' cross-Canada tour by Ambassador for
Disarmament. Mothers for Pedce quilt, financing of International Year of Peace
projects through Disarmament Func1, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, commemorative
$100 gold peace coin, stamp (A/41/447). International events, r.ommemoration at
Vancouver Expo, fourth International Conference :>n Constitutional Law, June,
Montreal.

Cape Verde. Peace conferences in M~Y and June, stamps.

Central African Republi~. Declarations by Held of r.tnte and Foreign MiniRter,
inauguration of Avenue de la Paix, placing of flowers at monuments at Boganda,
Koudoukou, N'Dres and De Roux, the~trical ev~ntJ radio programme, sports
activities, voluntary work at R@d Cross, Boy Scouts camp fire, blood donor
programme) social assistance programmes) stamp,

fhad, Prayers {or peace in JanuarYJ United Nations Day celehration "Peace and
international harmony" organized by N'Djamena Baha'i community.

Chile. Courses at Instituto Latinoamericano de Doctrina y Eetudi08
Sociales (ILADES), community peace seminars, ceremonies at ECLAC headquarters,
non-governmental activities, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, stamp.

Chin.!l.. Over 50 activities held to ohserve tile International Year of Peace,
including Chinese People's Rally for World Peace addressed by Prime Minister and
seni.or officials, First Earth Run ceren.onies at Reijinq and Shanghai with Head of
State attending ceremony at Beijing and receiving the torch, forum "Talking about
peace in the Year of Peace", inter-faith prayers for peace, contest on knowledqp. of
world affatrs, eXhibitions of fine arts, photography, calligraphy and stamp8'
international children's painting exhibition "Love peace and love homeland",
Hundred Singers concert "Let the w')rld be fi lIed wi th love", lOO-meter sCt:oll "r.onq
live world peace" decHcated to the International Yf> ... r of Peace by painters of
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Tianjin; making and screening of documentary film Under the Same Sunshine and
television film For Peace, publication of Commemorative Works for the International
Year of Peace; parachuting demonstration a;d release of doves; wide variety of
activities at Shanghai, Tianjin, Chengdu, Nanning, Xi'an, Hangzhou, Jinan and other
cities; commemorative coins and stamp (A/41/230-S/17937). International events:
international forum entitled "Trade unions and peace", Beijing, seventy~first World
Congress of the Universal Esperanto Association, July, Beijing.

Colombia. Observance of the International Day of Peace Ceremony at Bogota,
ceremony for closure of the year attended by Foreign Minister, peace march at
Cartagena; World Religion Day peace programme at Barranquilla, stamp.

Congo. Solemn inauguration and s~atement by Foreign Minister, literary days
·Writing for peace-; drawings and ~hotography exhibit' television and radio
discussion; conference at Universite Marien, poster exhibit at Brazzaville,
statement by Congress of the Revolutionary Women's Union, stamp. International
event: regional conference for peace and development at Brazzaville in September.

Costa Rica. Head of State message and declaration of September as month of "peace
and democ'racy·, cultural and educational activities during September devoted to
peace, solemn mass for inauguration of the Year, special session of the
municipality of San Jose, dance and song festivals, contest and exhibit of
children's paintings; poster competition, "Peace is a right and benefit for every
one", national lottery promoting International Year of Peace theme, publication of
special calendar, peace marathon in April, University for peace activities, First
Earth Run torch received by acting President, day for peace and studies organiZed
by the national youth movements, fourth National Student Congress devo~ed to peace,
educational centres promoting peace posters and messages, essay contest in schools,
stamp (A/41/963).

COte d'Ivoire. Days for peace in October at Abidjan under patronage of Head of
State, adoption of "Appeal of Abidjan W

, Head of State received First Earth Run
torch and cauldron bearing International Year of Peace logo was-lighted to
inaugurate annual peace observance, collection of children's letters, "Messages
without frontiers", stamp.

~. Celebration of the International Year of Peace at the beginning of the
school year, nine eXhibitions of painting and graphic design, by both professionals
and amateurs, six competitions in the various categories, including children's
sketches and experimental work at the university level, secondary level and at the
level of the whole population, 10 concerts including a special presentation of a
"Peace Ballet" at the end of the International Year of Peace, eight Round Tables,
cycl~ tour for peace and other sporting activities, pUblications, articles and
interviews, issue of postage stamp and commemorative coins.

£¥prus. First Earth Run torch received by Head of State, film festival devoted to
peace, radio and television programmes, special poster, leaflet in four languages,
appeal for peace and support for the United Nations adopted by youth organizations,
stamp (A/41/928).
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Czechoslovakia. S~atements by Foreign Minister, ~esslon of Parliament's FOreign
Relations Committee, rallies, seminars and peace ~estivals, "Art for peace" poster
exhibit, school peace lessons, stamp exhibition, -Philately - a world of learning
and peace", conference at Czeehoslovak Acadey of SCiences, National Seminar on
Inte~national Day of Resistance, peace manifestation at Terezin,' Peace FaBdly Tree
Relay Race, border meetings of women, Firrn: Sarth Run torch welcomed at Prague,
stamp (A/4l/283, A/4l/79l, A/4l/9l7, A/42/63 and A/42/l86). International events:
International music festival "Prague spring" devoted to International Year of
Peace, May, Prague (A/4l/3Sl), "Bike for Peace", June, International Youth
Conference, "youth and students for peace", June, Sumava, international peace
marathon, OCtober, Ros1ee, world exhibition of children's drawings, regional
meeting of European peace and anti-war movements, August, Prague, world student
forum, "Education and society", November, Prague.

Democratic Kampuchea. Public -eeting (A/4l/393-S/l8l27).

Democratic Yemen. Public meeting attended by Prime Minister, arts festival at the
National Theatre at Tawabi, seminar at Aden, billboards and posters in cities,
declarations and appeals by International Year of Peace National committee,
articles and interviews, special publication summarizing effects of the
International Year of Peace.

Denmark. Public meeting in the Parliament on 24 OCtober, grant from Parliament for
united Nations Association to co-ordinate Intel.national Year of Pea~e activities,
special grants from municipalities, essay and drawing contests, seminars and
conferences on peace education, hUllllln rights and conditions for peace, d6tente,
international conflicts and Danish security, Catalogue of Ideas, ·United Nations,
war and peace" leaflet, regular newsletters, journal for school children, badges
and stickers issued by united Nations Association Committee for International Year
of Peace, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, stamp. International events,
non-governmental organization World Congre8s devoted to InternatlOftal Year of
l'eace, OCtober, Copenhagen, congress of teachers "Together for the future ­
Education for life", August, Copenhagen, world congress of the AS8Pciation for
World Education, June, Thy, international training workshop of World Assembly of
Youth, September, Aalborg.

Dominica. "Think peace- caravan in September, pe_ce concert at Portsmouth.

Dominican Republi~. Decree declaring the Observance of the International Day of
Peace, all official mail cancelled with Intet!\ational Year of Peace stamp, poster
and photography exhibit at santa DoIIingo in Mareil, aemnan and conferences at
schools and universities.

Ecuador. United Nations Day peace eonference at Gpayaquil, Conferences, seminars
and Workshops, poetry and song COIIIlMtitions, educational activities, film festival,
articles, television and radio progr.....' ataap. International event: .
Interna~ional ecumenical encounter of the Latin American and caribbean Christian
Peace Conference, August, Quito.
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~. Statement by Foreign Minister; special meeting of Parliament: essay
competition, "How to unite and work to achieve progress and peace" and "A message
by young people for maintenance and strengthening of peace"; educational
activities; Nile Centre seminar; colloquium on role of non-governmental
organizations in promotion of international understanding; colloquium on
communication and peace for development; seminars and conferences; articles,
teleVision and radio programmes; stamp.

El Salvador. First Earth Run torch received by Head of State, who lit a torch for
each of the 14 provinces; torch carried by two children to Tenancingo; contest for
students organized by La Gran Fraternidad Universal; youth congresses and meetings
devoted to International Year of Peace; first festival of student music groups for
peace; literary contest organized, by Francisco Gavidia University: poster
competition by Federation of Catholic Education Centres; stamp.

Equatorial Guin!!. Books on peace exhibit.

Ethiopia. First Earth Run torch received by Head of State before 35,000 people;
Appeal by non-governmental organizations at the conclusion Of the International
Year (·f Peace; book exhibit; articles in the press; stamps. I nternational event:
Internitional Seminar on the Struggle for Peace and Progress, Addis Ababa, June
(A/41/430) •

Fiji. Million MinuteS of Peace Appeal endorsed by Governor General and Prime
Minister; stamps. International event: First International Conference on Conflict
Resolution and Peace Studies at University of the South Pacific, January (first
recorded event of International Year of Peace).

Finland. Proclamation and messages from cities of Helsinki, Pori, Tampere,
Uusikaupunki, Vantaa and Kokkola; youth camp; public rally in summer; series of
events for United Nations Day and Disarmament Week; peace education activities;
public opinion survey on questions of peace at Helsinki; commemorative
International Year of Peace medal by PAND-Artists for Peace; Million Minutes of
Peace Appeal; articles; panel discussions on radio and television; stamp.
International events: ·Year of peace for the sake of life", a meeting organized by
the Association of Finnish Adult Education Organizations, June, Murikka. Conference
of European psychologists for Peace, August, Helsinki; AYl European Youth and
Student Meeting, OCtober, Helsinki.

France. First Earth Run under patronage of Head of State and participation of His
Holiness Pope John Paul II at Lyon; Million Minutes of Peace Appeal launched with
participation of UNESCO Director-General; public rally in Paris on IS June;
conferences by French Non-Governmental Organization Committee for the united
Nations in May; concert in Paris on 24 October; Week for peace at Marseille;
celebration at Lourdes; meeting at Martigues; arts festival at Plaine-sur-Meri
events at Epinal, Montrouge and Bievres; non-governmental organization
co-ordinating meetings; bicycle tour from Paris to Assisi; Million Minutes of Peace
Appeal peace bus; articles# television and radio broadcasts; publicption by Red
Ccoss; stamp. International events: UNESCO round table in Paris in December.
seminar at the Centre for Intern~~ional StUdies, April, Montpellieri special
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qathe\ lng al tWfmty-Aixth plenary mo"tinq of Commit~ee on Space Research, ,July,
Toulouse, Internal ional Confprenco on PecC''' Education, Gctober, Strasbourg.

P!"Eon.. Peace meetinqB, tHleviBion coverageJ radio int•.::rview.

~~~~.!!I.. Peace meflst\qf> proqramme jJreparel1 by Baha'is in 150 primllry and all
secondary schooln wit.h art and essay competition.

Ge~an D~~~~~_!~~uhll£. ~tatementB by Head of State and Foreign Minister,
ceremony inauquratinq International Year of P~ace in January (A/41/l29) J rallies ~t

lIerlin, Dresden and other ciUes in September, pUblic meetings, confe=-ences ant'
seminars, academic meetings, "For a happy childhood in a peaceful world" concert at
Berlin, Central f"estival of Learning, writers and singeLJ peace festival, "Rock for
peace" concert, "We Btand up for peace" concert, book week "Living in pel'lce ­
Writing for peace", philatelic exhibit, exhibit at the Meissen Porcelain Museum,
sports tournaments and rl'lCe8, First Earth Run relay, pUblication, articles and
television and radio programmes, stamp (A/41/601, A/42/256). lnterna'ional eventBt
Eleventh Congres~ of World Federation of Trade Uniona, September, Ber 1\,
international media meetinq by the Berlin Conference of European Churches,
September, Magdeburg, Intornational Conference OL Blind People for Peace, July,
BoJ.tenhaqen, "Fi Ima of the world for peace in the world", International Documentary
and Short Film Week, November, Leipzig.

~~_!~e~~i~ublico~. Seminars and workshopa at Bonn, Hanover, KaBBel,
Mainz, Essen, Saarbrueeken and Gummersbac'l organized by the United Nation'"
Associaticn with Cl .vernmont financlal support, Peace 2000 Cunference at Cologne 'n
June, trad~ union dctlon, academic meetings, publ{cations, ~iBcusslons and meetings
in universities, schools and institutions of pdult education, peace museum at
Meader, peacf" library at Oonn, work camps, "How to learn to mak(· peace",
intrr-faith Hervice in May ~t Langenhain, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal with
peace bUB tou~, stamp. International eventsl sixth Congres8 of International
Physicians for the Prevention of Nuelet.r War, ~ay, Cologne, Stamp exhibition "UNO
PAX 86", J .. ne, Osnabrilck, International Conference of Fa",~ly Organizations,
September, Ronn. women'A neminar of Christian Peace Conference, April, Bremen,
scientists' pf!l'1Ce we~k in Novemher.

Ghana. IpAuguration of the Year by the National Disarmament Council, First F~rth

R7i;t'orch received by Il1'!ad of State, wRek-long formal celebration at tnt.er nationa 1
Year of Peace with parade, photo eXhibition, sy~posia, soccer tou~n&ment and radio
and television discuHslons, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal activiti~s, stamps.
Internat ional event I 'I'wenty-thi rd Conference of Volun taq' Service Organ!. zers ;:tnd
M~eting of Rur."ll Youth, Accra, November.

9!~~~~. Inalguration meeting ~ddressed by Prime Minister, wreath-laying ceremonieB
~t monuments, peace week on K09, painting exhibit, fir~t Award for Poetry for
Peace, painting competition for children, MUllon Minutes of Peace Appeal, s::ampfi.
International eventsl Five-continent non-governmental organization conference on
peace and disarmament, Athen&, Decembeo 1 nternatlonal dialogue, "Medi ter ranean and
world peace", January, AthensJ rally at Delphi, FebruaLy' seminar of the
International Falcon Mov~ment, May, Vougliameni, internatio~al forum of youth,
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September, Halkl, General A••embly and .eminar of the International Peace Bureau,
September, OOlimbarl, mounta1n-climbing for peaoe on Mount Olympus in September.

Grena~!l. Peace conferenoe on World ReUgion Day in ,January, M11lion Minutes of
Peace Appeal, .tamp••

Guatem~la. Pir.t Barth Run torch velcomed by Pore1gn Minister and pre.ented at the
.es.ion of National OOngrO&8, activitie. of NAtional Youth Institute, peace
monu"ent ~t B.quipula., Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, .tamps.

Guin~a. Organi.ation ot • national day of peace, conference at the University of
Guinea, concert, information ac::ivith••

9uy~na. Prime Minister me••age on the Ob.ervGnoe of the Int~rnational Day ot
Veace, on& minute of .ilenee on radio broadca.t., Million Minutes of P~ace Appeal
endor.ed by ~ead of State and 'rime Mini.ter.

Hondur~. -Unit{~ Nation. for peace- .e.inar, cultural pr~,r&mme at Tequcigalpa in
March, ~ainting exhibit.

Hllngary. -Let u. I:Ju:::. .. d peace- referendum, lIOnt:h of peace and tr htnd8hip in May
held in numerous cities and region., peace v.ekend in August, national youth peace
fe.tival at Brd, -Without nuclear weapon.- progruune i:\ mor.e than 100 8chools,
peace valle, exhibition ot .tudent.' corre.pondenoe and painting., Pe~oe Centre at
Varoaliget, Budape.t, quiz ahowa for .tudent., -Peao., man~i"d and env:ronmental
protection- art oompetition, academic oonference. and public meeting., stamp
exhibit, peace concert, Peace Pe.tival o~ Nationalitie., Million Minutes of Peace
Appeal, International Year of P.ao. po.ter. printed f~r UNBP, Pie.t Earth Run
velcomed vith follov-up even;. in .everal oitie. and towns, peace vigils in
churohe., coverage by preR., radio and televi.io~, .tamp (A/4l/411-S/18147 and
A/41/775). Tnternational event•• International ohildren'. drawing competition,
-I~,.ct and sooial a.pect. of nuclear armament.- conference, ·Public opinion and
the United Nation.- conference, -Children and war- oonference, youth camps at z'nka
and CI1Ueb'rc.

Iceland. Pirst Earth Run torch received by Head at State and Prime Minister at the
time of the Bummit meeting of President aeagan and General Secretary Garbachev.

India. Establishment of Indira Gandhi Pe&ce Award, Fir.t Earth Run torch received
by Head of State and taken to Bombay, Agra, Ranchi, Jam.hedpur and Calcutta,
Milllon Minutes of Peace Appeal endorsed by Head of State, with nation-wide
activities co-ordinated by the Brahma Kumari. World Spiritual University, Beries of
seminars on outlook for peace in developing ~)rld and developed world, the arms
race and peace and diaarllallMtnt and d.v.l()~nt, -World peace and won'en" conferf'!nce,
New Delhi, .eminar. on di.ar~allent and world peace, call for peace and Nam and
world peace-, peace conference by aah"i., other oonterence. and seminars,
educational project., e~.ay and art o~pctition., concerts, peace marches and
rallies at New Delhi and other citie., -Chain for peace- at Bombay, -Peace and
integration- project and -Pace for peace and children- by the Bharat Scouts and
Guides, pUblication, adverti.inq ~.mpaig"., article. and televislon and radio
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progfftmmeeJ Rtamp (A/4l/584). International events, International eRsa:' contest
by Uni'~ed Schoo1fl International, E1event:h World Conqress of Sociology, August, Ne"
Delhi, International Conreren~e on Peace and SeclArity in Asia, July, Bangalore,
international seminar at University of AllahabaG, OCtober, seminar on International
understanding and common links, August, Sangam, international seminar on peace,
developm~nt and international order, February, Kanpur, symposium by Asian Christian
Conference, May, Bombay, international seminar on philosophy, peace and
intern1tional understanding, December, N~w Delhi.

Indonesia. One minute of silence for peace observed nat~on-wide on 11 December,
First. Earth Run torch received by H&ad of State prior to tour through Ja'la and
Bali, n~tional poetry, essay and photography competitions with ceremonies attended
by Foreign Minister and HiniEter of Information, "Religion and peace education"
seminar, cultural ptoqramme at National University, planting of "trees of peace",
lActure serie8, •• ri•• of television programmes, stamps.

Iraq. Activities based on co-operation of non-governmental and professional
organizations and qovernmuntal institutions securing participation in international
events, posters and postcards on the call for peace, booklet on developments in the
Iraq-Iran war, articles in periodical Peace and Solidarity, youth peace march IInd
rally. International event. Meeting of the Executive Committee of the
International Youth and Student Movement for the United Nations, November, Baghdad,
International Music Conference an~ I~ternational Peace Songs Festival, Apeil,
Baghdad.

!!:~. Resolution by Parliament on 21 March, special issue of the bulletin of
the Department of Foreign Affairs, public meetings at the Glencree Centre for
Reconciliation, seminar for development and peace movements, study visit to the
Irish National Folk Theatre, a module for primary schools, peace weeks school awan]
scheme for primary and post-primary school~, Department of Education circulal to
all schools encouraging them to devote time to peace studies, First Earth RUB relay
from Dublin to Belfast in Northern Ireland, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal
activitiesJ stamps (A/41/685).

I8~. First Earth Run torch recei'/ed by ~peaker of the House, Million Minutes of
Peace Appeal. International event. International 8ymposi~m on women's share in
promotJnq peace and development, :lrqanized by Soroptimist International of E'Jrope
in OCtobpr at Mount Carmel International Training Centre

Italy. Peace Park at Ravenna, pe~ce rallies in many cities, Signs of Peace
exhibition at Milan Fair, seminar on macroproblems by the Eta Verd~, First E!rth
Run torch ce~elved at national youth games in Rome and carried to Milan and ABSisiJ
Million Minutes ot Peace Appeal activities, stamps. International events. World
Day of Prayer, October, Assisi, under patronage of Head of State, "Dialogue as
universal ioundation of peacefl' seminar, July, Rome, and international congre,ss on
peace and humanitarian actions, September, San Remo, First Conference of M~yors of
European Cities, "For peace through inter-city solidarity", Ap~il, Como, "Strategic
stability and mutual security in the year 2000" Conference at Ettore ~ajorana

International Centre for Scientific Culture World Laboratory, April, Erice, "Global
security for the twenty-first century" symposium, December, Florence.
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Jamaica. Pe~ce week in September with p6ftce play, brochure competition, e8say
competition and art contest for school 8, peace concert, exhibition at JMA/JEA
Expo'86 at Kingaton, exhibitions at Kingston and St. James, Medel United Nations
General Assembly at Portland, national ecumenical service on 26 Octoberr prayels
for peace, tag drive for th~ children's hospital, weekly fi 'e-minute radio
proqramme, tree-planting ceremony at National Heroes P&rk, Million Minutea of Peace
App~a1, International event. Regional peace conference and culturAl preaentation
entitled "Peace please" in December.

,Japan. Statements by Prime Minister and Foreign Minister on International Year of
Peace and thirtieth anniversary of Japan's admis8ion to the United Nations, solemn
cer~mony attended by Crown Prince and Prime Minister, pUbllc information by the
Government presented in 61 newapapers, 100 organizations and institutions used
International Year of Peace logo tn information programmes, 20,000 posters and
150,000 leaflets distributed, commemorative poatage stamp contest (5,004 entriea).
Non-governmental organization and private sector projects supported by M~nistry of
Foreign Affairs. visits of students flom Hiroshima and Yokohama to United Nations,
Peace Mission of Kanagawa Prefecture, esaay competition "Peace and I", fe9tival of
song8 and stories by children, Peace Concert at Hiroshima, charity bazaar at Osaka,
"Let's secure world peace with flowers" f0rum of flower8 and plants, other
projects. city events at Yokohama, Hiroshima, Nagasaki, Omiya and Suita, First
Earth Run ceremonies at Hiroshima, Nagasaki, Nagoya, Sapporo and Tokyo, Tokyo round
table of u~msco associations, collection of signatures by consumera' co-operatives,
peace marches, paper cranes and peace kite projects. International eventa. Eighth
World Buddhiat Women's Convention, October, Kyoto, Int~rnationa1 concert "Hurricane
Irene", December, Tokyo, Oaaka Conference on World Peace and meeting of panel of
experts, OCtober, Osaka, seventh World Peace Youth Culture Festival, Octobe=,
Nagoya, World Conference aga~ nat A and H Bombs in Unity I ,July, peace summit and
cOllcert, Augu8t, Hiroshima, "Developing human relations '!lnd aocial structures for
peace", biennial aympoaium and congrea8 of the International Federation of Social
Workers, August, Tokyo.

!orda~. Youth camps, mobile exhibition, lectures, symposium- documentary film,
stamp,

~e~. First Earth Run torch received by Head of State, solemn ceremony on United
Nations Day with addresa by Foreign Minister, Million Minutea of Peace Appeal
endorsed by Head of State, peace bUB tour, painting and easay competition,
hrticle9, televisi~n and radio broadcasts, atamps.

Kuwal!.' Guidelines for all schools on peace education, di9seminati0n of student
message that won first prize in an international conteat for Internalional Year l)f
Pp.8ce organized by UNESCO» stamp,

Lao People'a Democratic Republic. Declaration by Supreme People'a Ar,sembly
(A/41/270), Firat Earth Run torch received by Head of State, public [ally, Bong and
drawing c~~etition, peace marathon, school lectures, activities by YOu~h

orqanizations, articl!s, television and radio bro~dcastsJ s~amps. Intern~tional

event; Seventh General Conference of Asian Budd~iats for peace in FebrUAry,
Vientiane (A/4l/266).
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Lesotho. Woman's workshop, "Peace through human right., national and international
understanding", addressed by Her Maj".ty the Queen, public forum on the Observance
of the International Dfty of Peace addre.sed ~y Foreign Minister, public meetings on
United Nati~ns Day and Human Ri9hta Day, a day for d.velopment activities
throuqhout the country, peace co~cert, oultural fe.tival weekend, poetry reading
sessions, peace fun run in Oecember, regular redio prQ9lamme entitl4d "Peace
depends on you too".

Liberia. Commemorative ceremony with keynote addre.s by Head of St~te,

presentation of peaoe oertficate., "Ouest for World Peace" seminar in October;
television/radio panel disoussion in June, prayer serviceS.

Libyan Arab Jamahiriya. Day on peace in all schools, peace march on the Observance
of the International Day of Peace, televi~ion proqrammes on National Childrens' Day
and the Ob9~rvance of the International Day of Peace, publications, poster and
pamphlet, stamp (A/4l/l51).

Luxembour9. Statement by Head of State on New Year'. Day, ob.ervanCe of National
Day for Peace on 11 November, one minute for peace during sports eventa, contest in
schools for peace logo, .ub.equ~ntly u.ed by national lottery, united Nations Day
peace concert, student essay competition, fund collection "SO francs {or peace",
articles. International event. Seminar on peacetul use. of outer space, "Cosmos
2000", September.

Madagascar. National youch fair, ·Youth, peace and development" 1n September at
Antananarivo, "Pea e - Basi. for development", media seminar, "Peace and
international security" seminar, Million Minutes of Peace Ap~eal, film screenings,
stamp.

Malawi. Observance of the International Day of PeacG reception and Exhibition at
Lilongwe by the aaha'is, Million Minute. of Peace Appeal.

Malaysia. First Earth Run torch welcomed by Prime Minister and tour through
Kajang, Seremban, Melaka, Muar, aatu Pahat and aahru to Singapore border, peace
conference in January at Kuala Lumpur by Baha'is, Million Minutes of Peace Appe3l.

MaldiY.!!. Special sc'noel programme, articles, television and radio broadcast!l,
sta:, p.

Mali .

Malta.

Message by Head of State on the Observance of the International D~y , , Peace.

Stamps.

Mauritania. Activities of National Commission on the International Year of Peace.

Mauritius. One minute of silence observed nation-wide on the Ob.ervance of thp.
Interl"at1onal Day of Peace, Million Mj,nut6s of Peace Appeal endorsed by
Goverl.or-General and Prime Minist~r with special television broadcast and
progra~~e8 in major towns and all villages, peace monument erected bv Army in the
Gymkhana, Vacoas, unveiled by Prime Minister, student peace and disarmament
conference in August, peace t?r~m at Camp de Masque Pave, stamp.
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Me~ico. "United Nations and mulilat.eralism" round table at Ministry of Foreign
Affail's on United Nations Day, conferences at Metropolitan Autonomous University
and Institute of Diplomatic Studies, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal with
natlon-wide programmes took world record for highest collection of pledges,
nleetin",s and observancea at univerai ties and institutes at Mexico Ci ty ancl
Monterrey, seminar at M'rida, painting exhibit at Mexico City, day of prayer in
March at Monterrey, school activi ties, pUblication "Mexico and peace", televisJ.on
programme Struggle ~or Peace, radio interviews and broadcasts, articles, stamp.
Internationdl event. International expert meeting on Group of Six initiative for
peace and disarmament in August at Mexico City, International Congress for Peace at
Iflstitute of Legal Scits,,~~es, National Autonomous Univeraity, in March at M'!xico
City, international foruB on human rights in October at Quer'taro, international
meeting "Los jovenes y SI; compromiso por la paz· in December at Vtapan de la Sal,
meeting of World Women's Organization against Nuclear, Chemical and Bacteriological
Weapons in June at Mexico City, International Year of Peace logo and "Football for
peace" theme displayed during all matches of World Cup in June.

Mongolia. Parliamentary statement, joint atatemcnt by non-governmental
organizations, collection of ~ignaturos "For lasting peace: Against nuclear
threat·, peace lesson in schools, children's painting competition, collection of
Ilignatures among youth, public ralHes and meetings, lectures and round-table
discu8sions, colloquium of scientists, photography displays in every town, song,
poster ~nd painting competitions, sport event., including ski week, collection for
peace fund, articles, televislon and radio programmes, stamp (A/42/235).

Morocco. Seminars by Moroccan Association of International Studies, round table
organized by monthly Al Asasp seminars at Tangier and Casablanca, contests and
special observance at Lyc'e Descartes at R~bat, Special United Nations Day
publication, articles and interviews, stamp. Int~rnational event. International
festjYal of music in July at Marrakesh.

Mozambique. Peace week in June, inau~uration of peace park with participation of
FC'reign M'.nister, peace march and peace rally, wreath-laying at the Mozambican
Heroes Monument, peace run at Maputo, "A cry for peace" painting exhibition visited
by Head of State, voluntary work days, lectures, "Maputo jazz - 86" peace concerts,
atamp. International event. International seminar on peace in July at Maputo with
opP.ning address delivered by Foreign Minister.

~epal. Radio messag~ on International Year of Peace by Foreign Minister,
statements by Prime Minister and Foreign Minister, First Earth Run torch received
by Head of State, flame carr~ed by Sino-American Mount Everest North Ridge
expeditio~, tree-planting ceremony attended by Prime Mir lster, "Pf~ce zone Nepal"
essay competition, establishment oL Lumbini Development Trust, commemorative coins,
stamps.

~rlands. Reference to International Year of Peace in statement on the
Observance of the International Day of Peace for opening of Parliament by Head of
State, national peace week in September, educational activities, First Earth Run
welcomed at Amsterdam, the Hague, R~tt.rdam and Dordrecht, flame received by ~rjnce

Claus and President of the International Court of Justice, peace bus visited by
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Prime Minister, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, publication, articles and
television and radio progr~mmes.

New Zealand. Establishment of Peace and Disarmament Educdtion Trust, First Earth
Run torch received by Prime Minister, Million Minutes of Peace App~al endorsed by
Prime Minister, nation-wide observance of one minute of silence on the Observance
of the International Day of Peace, government assistance to non-governmental
organization projects, lour of ·peace van" (awarded New Zealand International Year
of Peace Award), introduction of peace studies into school curricula, preparation
of materials on conflict resolutio~, project "Peace and Tangata Whenua" (indigenous
population), "peace grov~~ in State Forast Park, "Peace and personal power"
conference, August, Nelson, national peace workshop in Auckland, seminars,
workshops and exiai~Ltion, festivals at Tauhara Centre, Taupe, conference of Maori
Youth Network, "Peace Child" performance at Parliament, peace ribbon, "Peace meal"
ndvsletter, articles, television and radio programmes, stamps. International
event. International Conference on Peace and Security in Oceania, April, Auckland.

Nicaragu~. Million Minutes of Peace Appoal, stamps.

Niger. Stamp.

Nigeria. Statement by Foreign Minister, First Earth Run torch received by Head of
State before 60,000 people, meetings at the Institute of International Affairs,
peace eXhibition at National Museu~, print exhibition on the Observance of the
International Day of Peace, semi~srs at universities of Ife, Nsukka and Sokoto,
convention of All Nig~ria Universities United Nations Student Association, Million
~inutes of Peace Appeal, television fealure, articles, stamps.

Norway. Statements by Head at State and Prime MinisteIl government sUpPOrt for
non-governmental organization projects, activities in schools and distribution of
educational materials, including special song for peace and "Together for peace"
brochure, seminars and conf~rences, travellin9 exhibit "The many f4ces of peace",
nature walks "On the path ol peace~ 1986", summer camps and young exchange
programmes, United Nations Association newsletter, articles, television and radio
programmes, posters, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, stamp.

Oman. Stamp.

Pakista~. Meetings organized by All Pakistan Women's Association, articles,
stamp. International events. "International peace, Islam and the Muslim world"
seminar organized by the World Muslim Congress and International Islamic Reference
Services in May at Karachi, ·Water for food and peace" - special meeting of the
International Executive Council of the International Commission on Irrigation and
Drainage in October at Lahore.

Panama. Proclamation by Head of state, torch marathon for pe ce and unity in March
received by Head of State, First Earth Run ceremony, ceremony in honour of
Dr. Martin r.uther King, celebration by Junior Chamber of Commer 'e of San Jose de
Oavid, speci4l supplement of daily ~Estrella de Panama for the Observance of th~

International Day of Peace.
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Pap':. New Guinea. Unitech fesUval of peace in July at Lae, peace exposition in
August at Port M<'>resby, peace park established at Gorok", Million .-iinutes of Peace
Appeal.

Paraguay. Conferences, exhibitions and seminars, educational activities, articles,
television and radio programmes, stamps.

Peru. Me••age by Heao ot State, establishment of permanent National Commission for
Peace Education, peace studies at secondary and higher-level schools, conference at
Diplomatic Academy, inter-confessional encounter for peace in June, round table
·united Nations and peace·, ·Oisarmament, development and peace· seminar, feBtival
for peace at Villa El Salvador, united Nations flag procession at Trujillo, Culture
and Peace publicat!on, articles, television and radio proqrammes, stamp.
International event. Seventeenth Congress of the Socialist International, ·Peace
and economic solidarity·, June, Lima.

Philippines. Special ceremony at Polk Art Theatre at Manila on 16 September, First
E~rth Run torch receiVed by Head of State, Millioll Minutes of Peace Appeal endorsed
by Head of State, school essay contest, lectures and seminars, poster and painting
exhibitions, prayers for peace, ·Toys for peace· campaign, trpa-planting, articlea,
television and radio programmes.

Poland. Declaration by Foreign Mlnister, ·Problems of peace and international
security in Polish foreign policy· seminar, art competition for studentH,
conference of Peace Research Committee of Polish Academy of Sc~ences, All-Poland
Conference of Peace Movements, peace rally on 1 September, school peace lessons,
Declaration of Peace adopted by Warsaw City Council (A/4l/971), car-dIe-light
ceremony for First Earth Run, torch received by Deputy Prime Minister, Million
Minutes of Peace Appeal, articles, television and radio programmes, poster, stamp
(A/41/305). International events. Congress of Intellectuals for a Peaceful Future
of the World, January, Warsaw (A/41/l63), meeting of United Nations experts on
preparation for life in peace, January, Nieborow, "Peace to children" international
meeting, February, WaLsaw, student winter school "United Nations for a better
world", February, Cracow, International Poster Biennale and Internaticnal Year of
Peace special competition, June, Warsaw, international meeting of journalists on
peace, dialogue and rapprochement, OCtober, Jablonna, international ar.tists
workshops, July, Znin, international competition for toy or game preparing for life
in peace, "Peace in scientific research and in educational processus" international
rymposlum, "Co-responsibility of believers and non-believers for peace"
international debate.

!~S!!. Prc~otion of social and cultural activities at the local level,
non-governmental organization assembly in April, activities of non-governmental
organization Committee on International Year of Peace, art exhibition and auction
at Nationf~l society of Fine Arts, peace marches, seminars, school programmes,
Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, with closing concert in October, articles, stamp.
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Romani~. Statement by Head of State and declaration of Parliament (A/4l/276),
statements and appeals by various political, scientific, youth &nd unioll
organizations, reduction of military expenS3S by 5 per cent confirmed ~ national
referendum (A/4l/921), activities of youth organizations under the heading
"Romanian youth want peace", conferences and seminars, "Disarmament and
development - A fundamental prerequisite fo: ensuring a world of lastlng peac~"

seminar, "Voices of peace" symposium at Bacau, poem and film festival, children's
drawing contest, stamp exhibit, special International Year of Peaoe column. in
newspapers, articles, televi~ion and radio programmes, 8tamp (A/4l/232, A/4l/~45

and A/4l/866). International events, Expert meeting on the Balkan. a. a
chemical-weapons-free-zone, children's fe8tival, July, Eforie, Timisul de Jos,
international festival "Poetry and p&ace", June, Bucharest.

Rwand~. Regional teachi~J conferences emphasizing peace in February, stampft.

Saint Lucta. ActivitieB of national commission on International Year ot Peace.

Samoa. Special service for peace at Bah"i House of Worship in October attended by
His Highness Malietoa Tanumafili 11, "Youth for peace" conference in October at
Apia.

Sao Tome and Principe. Stamps.

Saudi Arabia. Articles, stamp.

Senegal. Painting exhibition at Dakar, semin~rs on peace, disarmament and
development, poster and photo exhibit, articles. International events.
Celebration of the United Towns Day in June at Dakar addrossed by H.ad of State,
international concert at Gore Island.

Sierra Leone. Stamps.

SingaP9re. Signature campaign on silk scrol18, "Superstars show for peace"
concert, First ~arth Run ceremony attended by Deputy Prime Minister, commemorative
pUblication by United Nations Association, Million Minute~ of Peace Appeal,
articles, television coverage, stamps.

Solomon Islands. Stamps.

South Africa. Observance of the International Day of Peftce observed in lOCdl
communities, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal.

SpalE' Declaration by Head of State for inauguration of International Year of
Peace, "Educators for peace" meeting at Madrid, fair of ideas for peace at
Hospitalet, peace days at Toledo, "Artists for peace" exhibitions at Madrid,
concert for peace in Taatro Real, Madrid~ concert at Barcelona, First Earth Run
welcomed at Barcelona and Madrid, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, publications and
articles, stamp. International ev~nt. International symposium, "Education for
international underRtanding and peace", by World Federation or United Nations
Associations, July, Barcelona.
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Sri Lanka. Youth seminar on peace in December; competition for poem on peace;
peace ballet; l,200-mile peace walk by a student of Bandarawela; articles;
television and radio programmes.

Suriname. Seminar on peace, disarmament and development in August, preparations
for the foundation of an Institute for Peace; peace marches and peace rally;
theatre festival, competition on the modelling of a dove of peace; national day of
peace on United Nations Day; OCtober week of peace; cultural evening, national
ecumenical service; flower homage to the aged; folklore festival, Million Min~~es

of Peace Appeal, television programme (A/4l/606).

Swazilan~. Peace concert in May.

Sweden. Public day of peace at Stockholm to conclude International Year of Peace;
seminar on East-West contacts, publications -Is war natural?·, -From vision to
reality-, -Popular contacts and co-operation between East and West-, -Ban tests
now· and ·Neutrality for peace-; Catalogue of Ideas for Peace, stamp.
International events: Twelfth International Conference on Counselling, June, Lund;
peace research co,nference for Nordic countries.

Syrian Arab Republic. Activities of National Commission on International Year of
Peace.

Thailand. National seminar on the appreciation of peace value in Thai society,
peace week in September. First Earth Run torch received by Speaker of Parliament
and Deputy Prime Minister; Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, lecture tours by
distinguished resource people, educational activities, Thailand International Year
of Peace logo contest, essay, poem and slogan competition, children's painting
competition; eXhibitions; concerts, articles, television and radio programmes,
two-baht coin; stamps. In~ernational events: International Conference on Higher
Education and the Promotion of Peace, December, Bangkok, Chulalongkorn University.

!~. Declaration by Foreign Minister; presentation of peace trophy to Head of
State; peace marches in OCtober; Conferences and lectures in all schools and social
centreoJ ·peace, disarmament and security of states· seminar at Lame. ·Sport for
peace and understanding among peoples· sports events, articles, stamps.

Trinidad and Tobago. Observance of the International Day of Pe&ce ceremony
launching Million Minutes of Peace Appeal addressed by Head of State, nation-wide
observance of one min~te of silence, panel discussion on Radio Tri~idad;

conferences and seminars, walk for peace, articles, stamps.

Tunisia. Commemoration in October, children's drawing competition, school
activities, ~Youth co-operation for international peace· seminar of Junior Chamber
of Commerce, conferences and round tables, youth peace camp, sports events,
articles, television and radio programmes, stamp. International event:
International youth meeting under the patronage of Head of State, June, Hammam-Lif •

.
Turkey. Sstablishment of an annual lnternational AtatOrk Peace Prize, school essay
competition, university meetings, seminars and concerts; sculpture entitled ·Youth
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and Peace" erected at the Middle East Technical University at Ankara; stamps.
International events: Eighth International 23 April Children's Day Festival, with
children's message of goodwill for International Year of Peace; international
symposium nEduc~tion for peace" organized by Soroptimist International in September
at Bursa.

Uganda. First Earth Run torch received by Head of State; Million Minutes of Peace
Appeal; stamp.

Ukrainian Soviet Socialist RePublic. Public meetings, conferences; festivals;
peace watch in February, peace week in June, "Strengthening peace and the United
Nations" conference in Ootober, "Time to act" youth referendum, poster and song
competition; school lessons, peace camps, publications, articles, television and
radio programmes (A/42/299). International events: "Bike for peaoe" tour from
Kiev to New York, June; meeting of the International Council of the United Towns
Organization, October, Kiev, student peace festival, April, Kiev, "SOngs for peace"
festival, Kiev; international peace camps at Zaporozhye, Kherson and Kanev.

Union of Soviet Socialist Republics. Messages by General Secretary Gorbaohev
(A/4l/238 and A/42/80-S/l857l), initiative for the abolition of nuclear weapons by
the end of the century presented in the context of International Year of Peace;
statement by Commissions on Foreign Affairs of the Supreme Soviet (A/41/ll0);
rallies. and public meetings in Moscow, Leningrad, Volgograd and other cities,
conferences and meetings of women, trade unions, youth and scientists, school peace
lesson; art exhibition in Moscow in September, All-Un10n Philatelic Exhibition,
publications, First Earth Run welcomed in Moscow by message from General Secretary
Gorbachev, 100,000 torch rally at Leningrad, special prayer on 26 October,
concerts, publication, articles, television and radio programmes, one-r~ble coin,
stamp. International events: International Conference of Trade Unions, May,
Moscow; International Women's School for Pea\e, May, Leningrad, regional conference
for World Oisarmament Campaign, May, Tbilisl, International Conference of Youth
Tourist Organizations, May, Moscow, "Bike for peace", June, Goodwill Games, July,
Moscow, International Conference of Young Research Workers, July, Nahodka,
"Children, peace and development- international conference, August, Yerevan, ·Youth
and education in the spirit of international understanding, co--operation and peace"
seminar, September, Kishinev, international Muslim conference, OCtober, Baku,
"Women and society's development" seminar, OCtober, Tashkent, peace cruise along
the Volga River, July. .

United Arab Emirates. Seminars at educational institutions, lectures for stUdents,
Million Minutes of Peace Appeal, articles, sPecial television and· radio programmes.

United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland. First Earth Run torch
received by Prime Minister, Bead of State joined Million Minutes of Peace Appeal,
also endorsed by Prime Minister, commemorative lecture at the Royal Institute of
International Affairs, activities. of non-governmental Council to Celebrate the
International Year of Peace, SCOttish International Year of Peace Organizational
Council and North England International Year of Peace Co-ordinating Committee,
children's model united Nations Assembly, ·poster for peace" competition,
tree-planting ceremoni~s, balloon race for peace, festival at Brighton, festival
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and commemorative plaques in London borough of Waltham Forest~ peace bus~

work/study camp ·Sowing the seeds of peace·~ cycle tour for peace: mass for peace
at Westminster Cathedral; Octopeace exposition; -focus on peace" by World Goodwill;
vigil for peace at the conclusion of the International Year of Peac~.

I nternational events: International confererace ·'rown and peace·, January,
Sheffield; "Just peace through transformation - Toward a global decade for peace",
biennial conference of the International Peace Research Association, April,
Brighton.

United Republic of Tanzania. First Earth Run receiVed by Head of State and
conveyed to the foothills of Kilimanjaro and the island of Pemba. Million Minutes
of Peace Appeal~ stamps. International event: Meeting of the Christian Peace
Conference in Ju ne at Dar-es-Salaam.

unteed States of America. International Year of Peace proclamations by governors
aM Jriayors: inauguration of the r nstitute of Peace; First Earth Run start welcomed
by message of Head of State; First Earth Run ceremonies at San Francisco,
san'Diego, washington D.C. and Hawaii; peace day at Ohio State Fair, Augusti
Million Minutes of Peace Appeal with culminating events at Los Angeles and
New York; "No greater love·, children's pledge of peace; children's world's fair in
New York; "Peace Child· concerts; "Bike for peace·; "Great peace march"; "People'S
Peace Treaty"; peace art festival, San Diego, peace fair, Fresno; "Uniting for
peace" conference, Orange County; "Celebrating the I nternational Year of Peace ­
Where do we go from here?·, conference of Consortium for Peace Research and
Education; symposium ·peace learnings·, Teachers College, Columbia University, New
York; educational programmes; conferences, seminars and lectures; festivals and
concerts; articles; television and radio programmes. International events:
Convention of I nternational StUdies Association, ·United Nations Year of Peace ­
Cumulative kmwled':l" for prudent policies·, March, Los Angeles; conference of the
International Philosophers for the Prevention of Nuclear Omnicide, May, St. Louis;
biennial sciefttific meeting, International Society for Research on Aggression,
JUly, Chicago, Bahi'is International Peace Conference, August, San Francisco; Ninth
world Conference on Future Research, May, Honolulu; symposium on peace and pacific
development, August, Honolulu.

Uruguay. Activities of national commission on International Year of Peace.

VaJ'lJatu. Peace expo and poster competition; stamps.

Venezuela. Decree by Head of State; inclusion of courses on United Nations and
international peace in school curricula; workshops and seminars for educators;
school activities; nati.onal prize for educators promoting peace; establishment of
National Council of Families for peacei art competitions; ·Song for peace"
festival; literary competition for young writers and poets; poster competition;
exhibitions; lectures at National Academy for Political and Social Science and
Institute of International Affairs; National Papagayos Festival, ·We want peace for
the skies"; special edition of Analisis; other publicationSJ articles; television
and radio programmesJ Million Minutes of Peace Appeal (A/4l/583).

Viet ~am. public meeting devoted to International Year of Peace; First Earth Run
ceremorly at Hanoi; national contest "What do you know about peace?"; introduction
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()f peace course~ into school curr~cula, painting, c~8ay and music contests for
childrenl peace film w~ekl concerts and exhibitions, collection of signatures,
sports eventRI mounta1n-~limbing on the Fan Si P3n peak, public~tio~s, posters,
documentary film, articlcs, television and radio proqrammetl' stamp. International
event.: Asian-Pacif le youth semi nar on international peace, friendship and
Co-opE'jratioll, Hanoi.

!~90Rl~~~.. Public rallies, the Tito relay race, youth meeting in ~:.y at Belgrade,
"Young people for peace" IT.eat! ng at Spli t., educ"ltlonal actlvi ties, e.'say
competition in schools, music, art and science events, sports activities, articles,
television and radio programmes, posters, stamp (A/42/298). International eventsl
Festival of the Child, June-July, Sibenik, concert of young musicians, Ljubljan6.

ZamE)~. F,sAay and poster competition for secondary school and university-level
qtudente, "Peace enlightenment campaign" on television and radio, "Rock for ~eace"

concerts, women's march for peace, Million Minutes of PAace Appeal, articles and
television programmes.

y.imbab~~. Firot Earth Run torch received by Head of State at Rufaro Stadium,
lectures in schools, eSl\ay competition for schools, Million Minutes of Peace Appeal.

Ill. NON-MEMBER STATES

De~2cratic People's Republi~ of Kore~. Statement by He~d of State, public rally in
August, seminar of social scientists, meetings and confer~nces, post~rs, articles,
stamps. International event, Intern3tlonal Conference for Denuclearization and
Pedce on the Korean Peninsula, August, Pyongyang •

.!!aly.-!!~~. Statf!ments by His Holiness Pope John Paul n, pr(!sent.ation of PoPt!
John XXIII Peace Award: Ways of Peace publlcati.on (Papal messages for the World Day
of Peace) J statements and lectures ty officers of the Pontifical Commission
,lusti t ilJ t.~t Pax, symposi urn at Ponti fLeal Lateran Uni veroi ty, stamps. International
event: World Day of Prayer far Peace, OCtob6r, AS9isi, conver.~ by His Holines8
Pope John Paul 11.

~.!.E.!.!?~.!..!.. Peace conference at Rikenibeu, 'I'arawa, in October addressed by Head of
State.

!.~f:!.r.ublic.of K2.!~.!',. Commemorati ve ceremony and seminar by High Commi.ssion for Peac~

and International AG80ciatian of University PrcRidentR in May, "The great global
human family looking at the twenty-first century" conference in fteptemher, 0pt.ra
~€rformance and fund-raising concer~~, dedication of peace palace at Kyung Heo
Un.ver",itYI First E",rth Run, articles, telcvision and radio programmes, stamps.

San Marino. "l~dueation for peace" conference in October J 8taml :,.

~~H~~l.!E!!. Candle-llghting cereitlony (or First ElHth Rurq Million ~~inutes of
P(;8Ce Appeal, stamp. Internat'onal eventsa "Together for peace" inlernat~.on'\l

/. .
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conferenct; of non-governmental organi:uttions, Jaooary, Geneva, "What security for
what development in the Third World1" sAminar, September, Geneva.

Ton~a. International Year of Pe~ce meeting at Ha'apai hosted by the Baha'is of
Felemea.

IV. UNITED NATIONS

United Nations Headquarters, New Yorlr:. "Iessage by the Secretary· 'eneral for the
inauguration of the Year, 1 January, ~t~tement by the Pr~~ident of the Security
Council, 16 Jaruary, "Peace and the existence of contemporary man" photo exhibit,
February, resolution by the Economic and Social Council, 22 lay, tree-plaklting
cetemany, S June-, Pe&ce Bell ceremony, launchill;J of the First Earth Run and Million
Minutes of Peace Appeal and "Peace Child" concert on the Observance of the
I nternat~onal Day of Peace, 16 September, international poster exhibition,
September; resolution by the General Assembly, 24 Octobaq "Face to face" photo
exhibit, November, ceremony marking the return of the First Earth Run and fortieth
anniversary of UNICEF, 11 December, mesoage by the Secretary-General marking the
conclusion of the Year.

United Nations-2!(ice at Geneva. "T~e tree of life" concert by H~dda Bdrnen,
March, statement by the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination, April, graduate
Htudy programme, J~ly.

United Na~i(\ns Office at Vienna. "Global secuflty in the 19808", United Nations
regjonal "onference fo~ the r¥.m"govermlent~l organization commu nity, .Ju ne.


